
Remembering One Another 

Remember in prayer this week the following shut-in 
member. Also, send her a note of encouragement. 

Ann Brand 
P. O. Box 1416 

Greenville, SC 29602-1416 

Remember in prayer this week the following members. 

Mike Dillard 

Mike Dollfus 

Heinrich and Gwyn DuBose-Schmitt 

Praying For One Another 

Upcoming Events 

Oct. 31  Reformation Party  
Nov. 4  Daylight Saving Time ends 
Nov. 4  International Day of Prayer/Persecuted Church 
Nov. 5  Diaconate Meeting 
Nov. 7  WIC Council 
Nov. 7   Pastoral Care Committee Meeting 
Nov. 8  Play Date 
Nov. 10  Young Adults Friendsgiving 
Nov. 10  WIC Shower for Avery Pierron 
Nov. 11  New Members’ Reception & Luncheon 
Nov. 11  Worship & Music Committee Meeting 
Nov. 12  Session Meeting 
Nov. 13-14 WIC Circles 
Nov. 14  Missions Committee Meeting 
Nov. 16  Youth Progressive Dinner Party 
Nov. 18  The Lord’s Supper at the morning services 
Nov. 21  Thanksgiving Dinner & Service 
Nov. 22-23 Church Office Closed 
Nov. 24  WIC Decorating for Christmas 
Nov. 25  Congregation Informational Budget Meeting 
Nov. 25  Evangelism Committee Meeting 
Nov. 27  LightBringers 
Nov. 28  CE Committee Meeting 
Nov. 30  Play Date 

Church Calendar 
Sunday, November 4 
  8:30 AM MORNING WORSHIP 
  9:45 AM Membership Class 
  9:50 AM Children’s Chapel 
10:00 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL  
10:00 AM Deacon Training  
11:00 AM MORNING WORSHIP 
  5:30 PM Season of Prayer in the Chapel 
  6:00 PM EVENING WORSHIP 
Monday, November 5 
  6:30 AM Men’s Bible Study 
  6:00 PM Diaconate Meeting 
Tuesday, November 6 
10:00 AM WIC Bible Study 
  6:00 PM Evangelism Explosion Training 
Wednesday, November 7 
  5:00 PM  Pastoral Care Committee 
  5:15 PM WIC Council 
  5:30 PM FAMILY NIGHT FELLOWSHIP SUPPER 
  6:15 PM Hope & Covenant Choirs/Youth Ensemble 
  6:45 PM Deacon Training 
  6:55 PM CAT/Covenant Kids 
  6:55 PM Jr. & Sr. High Bible Studies 
  6:55 PM PRAYER MEETING FOR ALL ADULTS 
  7:25 PM BIBLE STUDY FOR ALL ADULTS 
  7:30 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Thursday, November 8 
  9:30 AM WIC Precepts 
  6:00 PM Mission to Main Street 
Friday, November 9 
10:30 AM Playdate at the church 
12:00 PM Men’s Lunch & Bible Study 
Saturday, November 10 
10:30 AM WIC Shower for Avery Pierron 
  5:00 PM Young Adults Friendsgiving 

Scripture Reading for the Week 

Psalm 112:4-6 
Light dawns in the darkness for the upright; he is gracious, merciful,  

and righteous. It is well with the man who deals generously and lends; 
who conducts his affairs with justice. For the righteous will never be 

moved; he will be remembered forever. (ESV) 

International Day of Prayer  

for the Persecuted Church 

Sunday, November 4, 2018 

       International Day of Prayer  -  Nov. 4, 2018 
Join us at 5:15 pm in the Chapel  

as we join millions of people around the world  
praying for the Persecuted Church. 

  

 Pray for both the repentance and redemption of those 
engaged in evil against the Church and for God’s in-
tervention against their evil schemes. 

 Pray for disruption to the terror cycle and that God 
would change the hearts of all those who persecute 
Christians. 

 Pray for our persecuted brothers and sisters who live 
in fear daily under threat and for those who are im-
prisoned and sentenced to death because they have 
turned to Jesus.  

 For God’s protection to be upon the persecuted Chris-
tians in every way, guarding their bodies, minds and 
spirits.  

Dec. 8  WIC Cookie Exchange 
Dec. 8  Young Adults “Night Out On the Town” 
Dec. 9  Congregation Meeting to Elect Deacons 
   and receive & support 2019 budget 
Dec. 9  Christmas Concert and Reception   
Dec. 11  Circle 5 Christmas Luncheon 
Dec. 12  Christmas Dinner & Program 
Dec. 13  Good Grief Dinner 
Dec. 14  Playdate 
Dec. 17  Young Adults Cookie Exchange & Game Night  
Dec. 19 & 26 No Wednesday Night Activities 
Dec. 19  Christmas Caroling 
Dec. 23 & 30 One Worship Service  
Dec. 24-27 Church Office Closed 
Dec. 24  Lessons and Carols 
Dec. 28  Ridge Haven Winter Camp (7th-12th grades) 
Dec. 31  Christmas Hymn Sing  

Plan early!    www.spcgreenville.org 
Get your event on the calendar today. 

Mark Your Calendars 



WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31st 

Reformation Party 

Please contact Amy Plourde (864-
787-6017) for more details or if you 
have any questions. Also, please let 
her know if you plan to attend. 

Dates:  
November 9 (church), November 30, (church) 

December 14 (church) 
Activities at the church will use nursery/gym/playground 

Play Dates 

 Showering with Love 
 

WIC 
cordially invites all ladies to a   

Bridal Shower for 

Avery Pierron 
Saturday, November 10, 2018 

10:30 am  -  12:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 

Avery is registered at Macy’s, Bed, Bath & Beyond  
and Williams Sonoma 

Daylight Saving Time ends  

November 4th.  

Don’t forget to turn your clocks 

back 1 hour Saturday Night. 

On Monday, December 10, Second Church will be participat-
ing in a Christmas celebration at Perry Correctional in 
Pelzer.  Inmates will receive a meal and the Gospel mes-
sage.  Volunteers are needed to help prepare the food and 
sing in a small choir.  If you are interested in participating, 
please see Hugh Player (huplayer@charter.net) or Bill Wat-
kins (wm.watkins.jr@gmail.com).  Paperwork must be filled 
out and submitted to the prison very soon.   

Perry Correctional Christmas Party 

Thanksgiving Dinner & Service 

Wednesday Nov. 21 

Dinner : 

5:30 PM  -  Gym 

Service:  

7:00 PM  -  Sanctuary 

The Church Office will be closed 

Thursday, Nov. 22nd and Friday, Nov. 23rd. 

Pictures will be taken of our new members at the New Mem-
bers Luncheon on Nov. 11th. If you need to update your pic-
ture please stop by at the luncheon. Also, if you need to update 
new addresses, phone numbers, emails, etc. please contact the 
church office with your new information. 
                232-7621, ext. 101 or jgrant@spcgreenville.org 

Church Directory 

Friday, November 16th 
6:00 pm 

Watch the Herald for further information. 

Youth Progressive Dinner Party 

The Lord’s Supper 

Nov. 18th @ the morning services. 

The Shoebox-Deadline: Nov. 12th  

Operation Christmas Child  
Remember to include $9.00 for postage.  

Christmas Poinsettias 

It’s time to order the Christmas Poinsettias 
for the sanctuary. This year you may pur-

chase a white Poinsettia for $10.25.  
Orders will need to be in by Dec. 9th.  

If you would like to purchase a Poinsettia in memory or honor of 
someone, please fill out the form below and leave it in the church 
office. (Please do not put in the offering plate.) 

I would like to purchase __Poinsettia (s) at $10.25 ea. Total:_________ 
In honor of: 
______________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________ 
In memory of: 
______________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________ 
Given by: 
(Name)________________________________  Telephone #__________ 

We welcome to our pulpit this Lord’s Day, Rev-
erend David W. Hall. Rev. Hall will bring the 
message at our morning worship services while 
Pastor Phillips will be preaching at Lakeland 
PCA in Florida. Pastor Hall is married to Ann, 

and they are parents of three grown children and three grand-
children. He has served as the Senior Pastor of Midway Presby-
terian Church (PCA) since 2003. Previously, he served as Pastor 
of the Covenant Presbyterian Church in Oak Ridge, Tennessee 
(1984-2003) and as Associate Pastor at the First Presbyterian 
Church in Rome, Georgia (1980-1984). Pastor Hall’s undergrad-
uate degree from the University of Memphis (B. A., 1975) was 
in philosophy. After completion of his undergraduate studies, 
Pastor Hall studied at Swiss L’Abri and then enrolled at Cove-
nant Theological Seminary in St. Louis, Missouri, graduating in 
1980. He later earned a Ph.D. in Christian Intellectual Thought 
from Whitefield Theological Seminary. He was ordained in 
1980. In addition to pastoring, David Hall is the author or edi-
tor of over 20 books and numerous essays. He was also the 
Founder and Senior Fellow of the Kuyper Institute in Oak 
Ridge, Tennessee.  

                    Welcome to the Pulpit 

Saturday, Nov. 10th; 5:00-11:00 pm 
Home of Judith Campbell 

107 Cardinal Drive, Taylors, SC 
Everyone bring a dish to share.  
The Clemson game will be on! 

Young Adults Friendsgiving 

mailto:Huplayer@charter.net
mailto:wm.watkins.jr@gmail.com


any of us should disturb the purity and peace of the church,  
and we should gladly suffer all manner of personal loss for the 
sake of the spiritual well-being of the church and its members. 

None of these vows involve a special or onerous obligation. 
These are the normal commitments every Christian should 
happily make.  And we will not find any of this burdensome.  
Rather, as we live together in Christ, thinking more highly of 
others than ourselves and being zealous for the gospel, God 
will bless us all together with righteousness, peace, and joy, 
and he will use our church for things that will last forever. 

In Christ’s Love, 

Pastor Phillips 

CHURCH INFORMATION 
 

The West End Herald Editor:  RE Melton L. Duncan, Sr. 
 

Telephone:    864.232.7621 
Website:  spcgreenville.org  

Social Media   
facebook.com/spcgreenville            twitter.com/spcgreenville                   

Fax:    (888) 511-1949    *    Email:    info@spcgreenville.org 
Office Hours:    Monday  -  Friday  9:00 AM  -  4:00 PM 

Information Centers:    Church Services information 1  *  Directions 2 
Hospital Information 3  *  Wednesday night menu 4    

Church Directory 5  *  Weekly Activities 6  *  Monthly Activities 7 
Church Services:    Sunday:   Sunday School  -  10:00 AM 

Morning Worship  -  8:30 & 11:00 AM  *  Evening Worship  -  6:00 PM 
Wednesday:  Supper  -  5:30 PM  *  Prayer Meeting  -  6:55 PM   

Church membership also involves supporting the church in its 
work.  Under normal circumstances, each member should be 
actively involved in some form of service, whether it is teach-
ing children’s Sunday School or helping in the nursery, usher-
ing, visiting the sick, and inviting friends and neighbors to 
church.  We all have spiritual gifts, and they belong not to us 
but to one another, and our gifts are to be employed in the 
church for the work of the gospel.  We are “individually mem-
bers one of another.” (Rom. 12:5)  Moreover, we should all be 
faithful in evangelism and fervent in personal and corporate 
prayer. 

Church membership involves financial support of the church.  
God’s Word teaches us to support the Lord’s work by giving 
regularly, proportionately and joyfully: “On the first day of 
every week, each one of you should set aside a sum of money 
in keeping with his income.” (1 Cor. 16:2)  Our regular pattern 
should be to tithe, which means giving a tenth of our gross in-
come to support the church.  But many of us will be able to 
give more, “for God loves a cheerful giver.” (2 Cor. 9:7) 

Submit.  God has ordained elders and shepherds to oversee the 
church, and this requires that church members submit to this 
spiritual authority.  “Obey your leaders and submit to them,” 
says the Bible, “for they are keeping watch over your souls, as 
those who will have to give an account.” (Heb. 13:17)  This 
surely implies that you should be praying for your pastors, el-
ders, and deacons, who have a heavy obligation and are sub-
ject to spiritual attack.  I especially want to echo Paul’s request 
that you pray “also for me, that words may be given to me in 
opening my mouth boldly to proclaim the mystery of the gos-
pel… that I may declare it boldly, as I ought to speak.” (Eph. 
6:19-20) 

Study: Our church membership vows include the promise to 
“study the purity and peace” of the church.  This means that 
members are called to lead lives that will honor our Lord Jesus 
Christ, and that will encourage our brothers and sisters to ma-
ture in their faith.  It is important how you live!  Moreover, we 
are to study – that is, to actively cultivate – the peace of the 
church.  Paul writes that we must bear with one another, 
“eager to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of 
peace.” (Eph. 4:3) We should loathe few things more than that 

T is for Tyrannus 

Tyrannus is a Latin form of the Greek term turannos, a ruler 
with absolute authority. After Paul withdrew from the syn-
agogue in Ephesus, he preached for two years at the lec-
ture hall of Tyrannus (Acts 19:9). Tyrannus was either the 
owner of the hall or a prominent philosopher associated 
with it. According to some Western texts, Paul preached 
from 11:00 am until 4:00 pm, the time of the afternoon 
break from work. If accurate, this tradition explains the 
availability of the hall (schools generally met in the morn-
ing) and the freedom of “all Asia” to hear Paul during their 
“siesta.” 

Treasury of Scripture Knowledge 

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Upton 

Mr. and Mrs.Verlyn Smoker 

request the honour of your presence 

at the covenant marriage of their children 

Sarah Elizabeth Upton 

and 

John Daniel Smoker 

Saturday, the twenty-ninth of December,  

Eleven o’clock in the morning 

Second Presbyterian Church 

Greenville, South Carolina 

Reception to follow 
 

Kindly accept or decline by November 30, 2018. 

www.theknot.com/us/john-smoker-and-sarah-upton-dec-2018 

(828) 329-4882  *  sarahandjohnDec2018@gmail.com 

Please include in your reply the names and ages of children who 

will be in the nursery provided for those three and younger. 

All members and visitors are cordially invited to a 
luncheon honoring our new members, 

Sunday, November 11, 2018 
immediately following the 11:00 morning  

worship service in the church gymnasium. 

Meat and drinks will be provided by the church. 
Church members are asked to bring  

generous portions of side dishes (vegetables,  
salads, breads) and desserts. 

   New Members’                            

Luncheon 

http://www.theknot.com/us/john-smoker-
mailto:sarahandjohnDec2018@gmail.com
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     The Second Presbyterian Church 
     Corner of River and Rhett Streets 
     Greenville, South Carolina 
 
      October 29, 2018 
 

Letter from the Senior Minister 

Membership Vows 
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Corner of River and Rhett 

~The Editor 

Sunday, November 11, 2018 at the 11:00 am worship service we 
are delighted to introduce new members into our congregation.  
It is my prayer that all those who have joined will be greatly 
blessed through this church and that they will be a blessing to 
us and a help to the work of the gospel here. 

Married couples find that it is helpful to attend weddings, since 
they are reminded of the vows they gave one another.  In a sim-
ilar way, I hope all church members will pay attention to the 
vows taken by the new members on Nov. 11.  We sometimes 
are tempted to think that it is the new members who will take 
our church forward in ministry, but the reality is that it is the 
faithfulness of all members – old and new – that enables us to 
be effective in serving God.  Let me therefore remind us all of 
our membership vows, solemn promises that are most fitting 
for Christians to make. 

Support: The first promise is to support the church in its wor-
ship and work.  Members support the church in its worship by 
attending regularly and participating in a spiritual and whole-
hearted manner.  The Bible tells us not “to give up meeting to-
gether.” (Heb. 10:25)  I can tell you that it encourages the 
preacher to have the members present and actively participat-
ing!  But it encourages everyone to see their brothers and sisters 
faithfully gathering as a church.  Allowing for illness or works 
of necessity and mercy, Christians ought to support the morn-
ing and evening worship services on the Lord’s Day, as well as 
activities that occur throughout the week whenever possible.  
Our attitude should be, “Let us go to the house of the Lord.” 
(Ps. 122:10) 
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Congratulations to the winners of the dessert contest at 
our annual Fall Picnic. All entries were wonderful but 
the following were this year’s winners:  

First Place — Adult 
 

Best Taste 
Bethany Gearhart 

 

Best Presentation 
Bethany Gearhart 

 

First Place — Youth 
 

Best Taste 
Hannah Bailey 

 

Best Presentation 
Hannah Bailey 

 

Second Place — Adult 
 

Best Taste 
Carolyn Fields 

 

Best Presentation 
Carolyn Fields 

 

Second Place — Youth 
 

Best Taste 
Opal Maralit 

 

Best Presentation 
Opal Maralit 

 
 

These winners have “braggin rights”  
until next year’s Fall Picnic. 


